Docket No. 50-285 December 27, 1985

Mr. R. L. Andrews

Division Manager - Nuclear Production
Omaha Public Power District

1623 Harney Street

Omaha, Nebraska 68102

Dear Mr. Andrews:

SUBJECT: FNRT CALHOUN STATION CONTROL ROOM HABITABILITY REANALYSIS
(NUREG-0737, ITEM I11.D.3.7)

References:

1. Letter from OPPD (W. C. Jones) to NRC (D, G. Eisenhut) dated
January 26, 1981.

2. K. G. Murphy and K. M, Campe, "Nuclear Power Plant Control Room
Ventilation System Design for Meeting General Design Criterion 19,"
13th AEC Air Cleanina Conference, August 1974,

2. Letter from OPPD (R. L. Andrews) to NRC (E. J. Butcher) dated
September 23, 1985,

4. Letter from OPPD (R, L. Andrews) to NRC (A. C. Thadani) dated
December G, 1985,

In accordance with NUREG-0737, Item I11.D.3.4, Omaha Public Power District
submitted a study of their control room with regard to its habitability in
the event of accidental release of radionuclides or toxic gases. As a result
of this study, corrective actions were taken to bring the doses within the
quideline values given in Standard Review Plan Section 6.4. These corrective
actioné and study (reference 1) were subsequently found to be acceptable by
the NRC,

However, in response to a request from Omaha Public Power District to
increase the containment leak rate, the staff reviewed the control room
habitability system. The District was asked to perform a measurement of the
actual distance from the control room air intake to the surface of the
containment. This measurement revealed that the value used in the I11.D.3.4
analysis did not correspond to the actual measurement (the analysis used 25'
while the actual measurement was 12'9", Using this new information, the
staff performed calculations based on the Campe-Murphy methodology
(reference 2) which revealed a whole body dose in excess of the General
Design Criterion 19 (GDC-19) value. As a result, the District has proposed
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Mr. R. L. Andrews Fort Calhoun Station
Omaha Public Power District Unit No. 1

cc:

Harry H. Voigt, Esq.

LeBoeuf, Lamb, Leiby & MacRae
1333 New Hampshire Avenue, NW
Washington, D.C. 20036

Mr. Jack Jensen, Chairman

Washington County Board
of Supervisors

Blair, Nebraska 68023

Metropolitan Planning Agency
ATTN: Dagnia Prieditis

7000 West Center Road

Omaha, Nebraska 68107

Mr. Phillip Harrell, Resident Inspector
U.S. Nuclear Requlatory Commission

P. 0. Box 309

Fort Calhoun, Nebraska 68023

Mr, Crarles B. Brinkman, Manager
Wash?agton Nuclear Operatins

C-E ‘ower Systems

791", Woodmont Avenue

Re“hesda, Maryland 20814

Regional Administrator, Region IV
U.S. Nuclear Requlatory Commission
Office of Executive Cirector

for Operations
6i1 Ryan Plaza Drive, Suite 1000
Arlington, Texas 76011



